
 

 

The Norfolk County Council 
(Norwich, Queens Road) Bus Station Improvement 2024 

 
The Norfolk County Council has made the following Orders under the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, on 15th July 2024, which will come into operation on 20th July 2024 
and the effects of which are:-   
 
The Norfolk County Council 
(Norwich, Queens Road Service Roads) (Waiting Restrictions)  
Amendment Traffic Regulation Order 2024 
 
To amend The Norwich City Council (Queens Road Service Roads) (Waiting 
Restrictions) Traffic Regulation Order 2005 (hereinafter called the “2005 Order”) as 
follows :- 
 
(i) to revise waiting, loading and unloading at all times between the access to the 

Queens Road multi-storey car park running south-eastwards to the Bus Station 
access; 

(ii) to revise the loading bay at the A147/31 Queens Road to reduce the depth and 
also removal of the cobbled island separator; and 

(iii) the taxi bay has been relocated from Queens Road (west) Service Road to 
U41820/12 Bull Lane.  

 
Norfolk County Council (Norwich, Queens Road) (Bus Lane) Order 2024 
 
Creating a bus only lane at the A147/31 Queens Road enabling buses to turn left only 
into the Bus Station. The lane to be in operation at all times.  
 
A copy of the Orders and a plan may be viewed online at 
https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/.  They may also be inspected during normal opening 
hours at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich or via 
www.norwich.gov.uk/tro .However, in-house staffing levels may have been reduced and 
viewing online would be recommended. 
 
Any person who desires to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision 
contained in them on the grounds that they are not within the powers conferred by the 
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act, or 
of any instrument made under it, has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may 
within six weeks from 15th July 2024 apply to the High Court for this purpose. 
 
The Officer dealing with public enquiries concerning this scheme is Sam Collins 
telephone 0344 800 8020. 
 
Dated this 19th day of July 2024 
 
Katrina Hulatt 
Director of Legal Services (NPLaw) 
County Hall, 
Martineau Lane, 
Norwich.  NR1 2DH 
Note:  Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with 
the making or confirming of this Order and will be held as long as reasonably necessary 
for those purposes.  It may also be released to others in response to freedom of 
information requests. 
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